CITY OF HAMILTON

MOTION

	Council: December 8, 2017
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR B. JOHNSON	
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR	

Receipt of a Grant for the Mount Hope Park Redevelopment Project

WHEREAS, Enbridge Pipelines Inc. has grant funding available for community improvement projects and has proposed to provide grant funding of up to \$30,000 towards the Mount Hope Park redevelopment project;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

- (a) That the Director of Environmental Services be authorized to negotiate, and execute, on behalf of the City of Hamilton an agreement in a form satisfactory to the City Solicitor with Enbridge Pipelines Inc. for the receipt of a donation in the amount of up to \$30,000 which shall be used to fund a portion of the new sun shelter at the Mount Hope Park redevelopment project;
- (b) That the Mayor send a letter of thanks, on behalf of the City, to Enbridge Pipelines Inc. for its contribution to community improvement at the Mount Hope Park; and
- (c) That should there be any surplus funds available upon completion of the Mount Hope Park Redevelopment Project be returned to the Glanbrook Reserve (Account 108033).